TOWN OF BETHLEHEM
Planning Board
August 26, 2020
HYBRID ZOOM VIRTUAL MEETING
Minutes
6 p.m.
 
Present: Chairman Johnathan Stevenson, Mike Bruno, Chris McGrath, Kim Koprowski, Kevin Roy, and Chris Jensen
Alternates: Peter Roy
Excused absence:  Marie Stevenson and Anthony Rodrigues
 
Mr. Stevenson open the meeting at 6:20. He then asked Peter Roy to become a full voting member for the evening.
 
Board members were remote and at the Town Hall.  Mike Bruno, Chris McGrath, Kim Koprowski, and Kevin Roy were at the town hall.  Johnathan Stevenson, Chris Jensen, and Peter Roy were remote.
 
Chair Stevenson read the agenda.
 
Ledgewood II lot line/merger (meeting was delayed due to paperwork not readily available for the board members)
 
The checklist was looked over by the board.
There were no changes to the project since the August 12, 2020 conceptual.
Kevin Roy motion to accept the checklist for Ledgewood II as complete. 
Mr. McGrath second.
7-0 motion passed
Jennifer McCourt shared her screen with the board.  She explained the merger intent.  Ledgewood II proposing a lot line adjustment to convert Dew Drop Lane into a common drive, eliminate open space lot 9.20 and give Ledgewood Road frontage to lots 9.12-9.16.  This will make it a much cleaner layout.
No public input.
Mr. McGrath motion to approve the lot line/merger for Ledgewood II.  Kim Koprowski second.  7-0 motion passed
End public hearing for Ledgewood II
Open public meeting for Thomas Smith surveyor. 
Mr. Smith presented a conceptual plan for a minor subdivision.  Lawrence A. Boisseau and Jeanne M. Boisseau.  Map 209, Lot 55-1.  The 20-acre parcel will be divided into two.  The lot with the house will become 5 acres.  The second lot will become 14+ acres.  The house lot will not need state approval.  5 acres and above need state approval.
No board or public input.
Mr. Smith will be submitting an application for the minor subdivision hearing.
Close public meeting for Thomas Smith.
Minutes from August 12, 2020
Mr. McGrath motion to approve minutes.  Kevin Roy second.                                    6-1 Peter Roy abstained   passed
Other board business
Peter Roy asked if the board was going to discuss Short Term rentals.  Mr. Stevenson said not at this time.
Mr. McGrath would like to mention again that he believes the RUDARPA meeting from August 12, 2020 was illegal. Callers were unable to connect to the meeting when using the dial in feature. He consulted with NHMA and forwarded their response to the board. He still believes that this was an illegal meeting.
Mr. Bruno disagreed and said that there were other options to connect to the meeting. Deb Bayley’s phone number was there, and no one called her to say they could not connect to the meeting. Mr. McGrath said this is the last time he will bring this up. He requested that the response from NHMA be resent to the board.
Mr. McGrath expressed how great the technology was for the school meeting.  Also, the DES meeting at the Elks was equally as great.  Kim Koprowski was asked to check on the costs of the OWL camera that was used.  Kevin Roy suggested to meet at the Library and use their screen.
Mr. McGrath asked about the gravel pit inspections.  He and Kevin Roy will be inspecting on September 3, 2020.
Mr. McGrath will not be available for the September 23, 2020 meeting.
 
Kim Koprowski motion to adjourn.  Peter Roy second.  All in Favor
adjourned
 
Respectfully submitted
Deb Bayley p/z Clerk

